Sheriff Hutton

Village News



Number 595 May 2019

Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk

The Parish Council met on the 12th April 2019. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Elaine Nelson, Martin Dodd, Dave Smith, Sally Downing and Marcus Oxendale.

No new Planning Applications for consideration.

No new planning decisions or appeals received.

Polite Notice to Dog Walkers

Please can all dog walkers ensure they clean up after their dog. Dog walkers are always reminded that dogs are not permitted on the playing fields or in the children's play area.

Tree Works

The Parish Council have recently had a professional survey carried out on all the trees in the village and quotations are now being obtained for the work that have been recommended.

Next Meeting

The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 10th May 2019 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. This meeting will begin with the **Annual Parish Meeting at 7.00pm** and followed at 7.30pm with the Annual Meeting of the Council and the ordinary Parish Council meeting.

Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 861131. 13 White Rose Avenue, New Earswick, York, YO32 4AG.

Lillings Ambo Parish Council

The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Tuesday 7th May 2019 at Ghyll House. West Lilling.

5.30pm. The Annual Parish Assembly.

6.00pm. Mr Lever from The Environment Agency will give a talk and answer questions on 'The

York Flood Alleviation Scheme - River Foss'.

6.45pm. Quarterly Parish Council Meeting.

Parishioners are welcome to attend part or the full evening's meetings. All times are approximate. A.Bailey. Clerk.

Farlington Parish Meeting

Following postponement, Farlington Parish Meeting will now take place on 1st May at Farlington Village Hall, 7pm. It will be followed immediately by Farlington Village Hall AGM at approximately 8pm. All welcome. Further details via email from secretary@farlington.org.uk.

Super-Mobile Library

The Super-Mobile library will visit Sheriff Hutton Village Hall Car Park between 10.00am and 12.00noon on Friday 10th May, and Friday 24th May.

The Frozen Roman

They came, they saw they built a wall ... they went away again. Or did they?

On **Sunday June 9th at 7.30pm** the Badapple Theatre Company return to entertain in Sheriff Hutton with their play The Frozen Roman. A new comedy by Kate Bramley with songs and music by Jez Lowe.

Tickets are now on sale - £12 Adult / £10 Concessions / £6 under 16's - by calling 01347 879175 or 878337. Alternatively, tickets can be bought on line at www.badappletheatre.com

Badapple have been described as *providing theatre magic for rural venues*. Why not come along and experience that magic?

They will be performing from their mobile stage so the problems with audibility experienced by some people at the Amy Johnson play should not happen this time.

Health Visitor Drop-in

The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on **Thursday, May 2**nd during the Toddler session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her. Anyone wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop in to Toddlers (if not attending anyway) while they are waiting but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate room.

Farlington Village Jumble Sale

May 25th 10am to 4pm. Farlington Village Hall. Hall open for receipt of donations 18th May 10am to 2pm. Proceeds in aid of Farlington Village Hall Funds (Charity No. 235406). Further details email secretary@farlington.org.uk.

Monday Evening Badminton

Due to the successful Monday evenings we've been having these last few months and also due to popular demand from the players the Badminton sessions will continue until Monday July 8th, with the exception of the two May bank holidays on the 6th and the 27th.

We play on Monday evenings in the Village Hall from 7.30 until 9.30pm. They're quite informal sessions, with players rotating around so everyone gets to play with everyone else. Players of all abilities are welcome and it's usual that near beginners, or those that are a bit rusty, quickly improve! There is a charge of £6 per session (after the first free session for new players) to cover the cost of the hire of the hall. (Alternatively, £36 for the term, 8 sessions from May13th to July 8th.) There are a few spare rackets in case you don't have one and want to give it a go before committing!

Please contact Philip (07763 195901), John (07484 736107) or Ann (878681) for further details."

Glebe Conservation Area Saturday 18th May 10.30 a.m.

If you've heard about but not seen the above and wondered "What and where is it?", then wonder no more. Just wander down to the gate between 14 and 15 The Croft for a brief tour of explanation of the Glebe which includes the medieval motte-and-bailey castle and neighbouring historic churchyard, all dating from around 1100AD. The Glebe and churchyard have significant importance, particularly with regard to their history and conservation.

The tour of these public assets will be led by the Trustees and wardens.

Around 11.30am there will be coffee or tea and biscuits served in the church (w.c. available!).

Village Ramble

This month's ramble will be on Thursday 30th May and is a circular walk of about 5 miles around the perimeter of the Beningbrough estate. It is a flat walk with good views of Beningbrough Hall, the surrounding parkland and the River Ouse. Lunch will be at the pub in Newton on Ouse and we should be back in Sheriff by 2.30pm. Meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am, lifts are always available. This month's walk is led by Richard and Wendy Haste; further details from richardhaste@btinternet.com New walkers are always very welcome.

Rogation Sunday at Farlington

The Rogation Service at Farlington – to bless the crops, farm animals and the work of farmers – will be on **Sunday, May 12**th **at 3pm** and be held at Farlington Grange Farm, just outside Farlington on the road to Sheriff Hutton (it will be signposted).

The service will take place in and around the farm and after the service there will be an afternoon tea (£5 adults, children free) for all to enjoy.

Come along for this service for a farming community, meet the animals and enjoy the tea!

Farlington Church at Sheriff Hutton Village Market

This month, the Village Market café will be run by Farlington Church. Please come along and support us, enjoy our excellent refreshments and find out how many wonderful and diverse stalls there are at the market.

We would welcome offers of help in the kitchen and offers of baking. If you can help please ring Sally on 878745 or Richard on 878581.

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 200 Club

Winning numbers drawn for April were 33, 71, 78, 141 and 146.

SHERIFF HUTTON ART GROUP

Saturday 23rd March saw the last art workshop of our current season before the 46th Annual Easter Exhibition.

We were extremely fortunate to be able to have such an experienced and well-known tutor as **Robert Dutton**, as our pastel artist tutor for this workshop. Robert stepped in at very short notice, to replace our booked artist who cancelled at the last minute.

Robert Dutton guided us through the day with an inspirational demonstration of his expressive approach in the use of this versatile medium. He is an ambassador for a number of companies who deal solely with art materials so he was able to offer much advice on the various merits of papers, pastels and fixatives of which he has specialist knowledge.

He began the day with an in-depth talk and fascinating demonstration in which he began to map out the development of his picture, after which he offered us all a selection of photographs of landscapes from which to choose to work.

Without a doubt, the approach he encouraged us to take provided quite a challenge, however the results of the day's endeavour were extremely good. Undoubtedly, there are some talented artists in the group.

Open Studios in Sheriff Hutton

As part of North Yorkshire Open Studios again, the Sheriff Hutton studios of Justine Warner and Patrick Smith will be opening their doors over the two weekends of 1st & 2nd and 8th & 9th June. This will be the third year of opening their studios to the public which has previously been a good community event. This year the open studios is artist-led including their own publicity so please spread the word. NY Open Studios boasts approximately 100 artists across Yorkshire so plenty to see of all tastes. Artists can be viewed on their website or pick up a brochure from either of us at the next village market. It will be lovely to see some of you again this year. The kettle will be on at both Laburnum Cottage and Nesslyn, West End!

Gardening Club

We are now past the winter talks for this year and into summer visiting.

On May 15th we have arranged a visit to the Himalayan Garden at Grewelthorpe. This is a most interesting hillside and river area with many less common plants. It has been established for several decades and is a real joy to see tucked in a secret valley in north Yorks! Please will those requiring a lift be outside the village hall at 1pm.For those making their own way there, please be at the garden entrance by 2pm.The club are treating members to a short talk by one of the guides.

Gardening Tips for May

- Plant out half-hardy annuals, sometimes referred to as summer bedding plants and also plant up containers and hanging baskets. It is wise to delay planting until about May 10th, this lessens the risk of frost damage.
- Prune evergreen and grey leaved shrubs as needed, they will quickly recover if done in May whereas winter pruning can be fatal.
- If frost seems likely emerging potatoes foliage can be protected by covering with fairly fine soil [a first earthing up] Alternatively cover the plants with fleece or other protective material.
- Plant out Brassicas on prepared soil which an application of lime will prove beneficial. Firm the plants in and water well.
- Make sowing or further sowings of broad beans, peas, carrots, beetroot, spinach and salad plants. Water the seed drills prior to sowing.
- Runner and French beans can be sown in the open towards the end of the month. Plants
 raised in modules or small pots under glass or a cloche tend to be more reliable. They can be
 planted out in early June, likewise marrows and courgettes.
- Mulch around trees, roses, shrubs and herbaceous perennials with well-rotted compost or manure [not fresh manure]. Apply the mulch after rain or watering and NEVER to dry soil. Be generous,50 to 75mm [2 to3 inches] is the minimum depth needed.

Lonely? Need to get out more? Want a new dimension in your life? Bowling in the fresh air and with relaxing recreation in interesting company? Could be one off your bucket list!

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club has been providing all these in quality facilities for nearly 60 years – either social bowling or in competitive leagues.

Outdoor bowling has now commenced and Monday afternoon sessions for old and new players or those who want to look around. Coaching and equipment available. Come down about 1.45 for a 2pm start. For enquiries email thompsonroy5@gmail.com or telephone 01347 878644

Village Auction

The sun shone, the bidders came, auctioneers Helen and Dick did an amazing job with few items remaining when we closed the auction at 3.57pm - total raised £2,085 - how good was that? The final sum will be shared between voluntary village groups Playgroup, PTFA and History Group all who gave their time to the weekend. Grateful thanks to villagers who donated their treasures for this great community event, a heartfelt THANK YOU to those involved in the planning and to everyone who volunteered time during the weekend. Excellent picker-uppers and sorters on the Friday evening. A special mention to Julie who stepped in as Day Manager with all her usual brilliance, cheerfulness and non-stop hard work. To Nick for a very generous and efficient clearing of unsold items at the end. Thanks also to the kitchen team for the non-stop supply of refreshments enticing people to follow the tempting waft of bacon butties

Volunteers on the day were noted by visitors for their helpfulness and welcoming smiles so again a HUGE thankyou to everyone, an extra thank you to two of our youngest volunteers Kirsty Noble and Sarah Davidson who worked all weekend with such energy and enthusiasm, never stopping until the end, no task too much for them. A wonderful team effort throughout the weekend. To have cleared the hall by 6pm was a 'first'; starting the auction at 12noon could have played a part in this. Looking forward to the Auction weekend in 2020.

Caroline and Meg

Sheriff Hutton History Group

March meeting - Northallerton Records Office archivist Anthony Hughes gave us an interesting insight into the ongoing research and the historical documents that are currently held in the Record office. We learnt that the staff at the Record Office give advice on repairing documents, have AN online shop with catalogue, micro films available to copy, help with any community group projects, advice on how to store items, plus their personal help when a booking is made for personal research. The Records Office is open daily except Thursday, contact 01609 777585 if you wish to visit or archive@northyorks.gov.uk

Change of Programme - Tuesday April 30th 7pm in the Village Hall

Annual General Meeting followed at 7.30pm with Refreshments then followed by an evening with Slingsby History Group. The Annual General meeting is the time when we welcome members and possible new members to show what work the committee has been doing over the past year. Volunteers are always needed to continue the ongoing tasks of cataloging the many items that are being donated, if you are interested in helping in any way come along and talk to us. 7.30pm Refreshments Chat Archives 8pm Slingsby History Group presenting individual projects researched by group members. Entrance Members £2 Visitors £3 inc refreshments.

Friday May 17th 7.30pm Village Hall - Trumpets fit for a Queen! an illustrated presentation by local resident Richard Smith who is probably best known as the maker of the Queen's fanfare trumpets, including those played at recent Royal Weddings. The media seems to love this type of story, since they came from far and wide before Harry and Megan's wedding, from Australia to America, to interview Richard and view the hand-over of a brand new set of instruments to the musicians of the Household Cavalry at the Sheriff Hutton workshops of Richard Smith Musical Instruments Ltd. Richard will show one of these trumpets with its special embroidered "Royal" banner and discuss the workings of these very special instruments; also how he came to become a master instrument maker after a career as a teacher, research physicist and inventor! Join us for what promises to be an excellent evening with the Queen's man! Entrance on door Members £2 Visitors £3 inc. refreshments.

Tuesday June 25th 7.30pm Village Hall. - John Willamson - Quiz Night - John who is the master when setting up quiz evenings will be taking us on an historic tour around Sheriff Hutton, Yorkshire, and the United Kingdom with some very interesting questions. Historically what do you know about the village/county/country in which we live? Brush up on your history and join us for an evening of 50 brain teasing questions starting with a picture quiz. How about three questions for you to think about:

- 1. Sheriff Where is the Motte and Baily located and when was built? easy question.
- 2. Yorkshire Where in Yorkshire does the sun rise and set in the sea?
- 3. UK Which is the highest unbroken surface waterfall in England?

Entrance members £2 Visitors £3 includes refreshments and quiz.

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group

Gail Lazenby, who is the current Chairperson, came to give us a talk about the group Street Angels. They are all volunteers for this cause. The volunteers go out on a Friday and Saturday night into York town centre and help people who are either lost, intoxicated or have got separated from friends. They work alongside the Police and Ambulance crews.

At our next meeting on the 8th May, Caroline Neuff is coming to tell us all about Disability Sports. Please note this will be held in The Methodist Church at the usual time 7.30pm.

Would the members who are going to the Easingwold lunch on Tuesday 7th May, please meet at Sheriff Hutton Village Hall at 11am - transport is by car.

Barbara Grinham (01347878476)

May 2019 Church Services and Notices for St Helen's, Sheriff Hutton, St Leonard's, Farlington and St Mary's, Marton

Sheriff Hutton	5 th	9.30am	Holy Communion
	12 th	10.00am	Morning Worship
	26 th	9.30am	Holy Communion
Farlington	12 th	3.00pm	Rogation Service
	26 th	11.15am	Holy Communion (BCP)
Marton	5 th	6pm	Celtic Eucharist
	19 th	6pm	Celtic Eucharist

19 th	10.30am	Benefice service at Sutton

Notice for St Helen's

A huge thank you to everyone who supported us at the café at the March Village Market. We raised over £730 so THANK YOU!

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club

Team tennis. The matches have started and the courts may be in use on Monday and Thursday evenings and Saturday and Sunday mornings. A list of Matches and club activities will be on the notice board.

Social Tennis. Wednesday morning social tennis continues through the summer.

Club Night is on a Tuesday evening from 6.30pm. Contact Helen Gillie on gillie family@yahoo.co.uk to obtain the link for Doodle Poll to put your name down to play and see who will be there.

Coaching. It is hoped to run coaching sessions on a Wednesday morning from 9.15 to 10.15am for all members. Contact me for further details.

Junior Tennis. Junior Club Night for juniors aged 9 and over starts on Friday May 3rd from 6.30 to 7.30pm. These sessions are supervised by 2 committee members. Juniors may stay on and play after 7.30pm.

Junior Coaching. The dates for the junior coaching are still to be confirmed, information will be sent out by email. Please contact me if you are interested in joining the sessions.

Court Maintenance A large section of the surround netting on the bottom court and other repairs will be taking place the week commencing May 6th, this will mean the bottom court will not be available and restrictions may be in place on the top court. The work will last approximately 5 days.

Village Market. The Tennis Club ran the kitchen for the April Village Market and this proved to be an excellent mornings fund raiser. The amount raised was £500.00 which will go towards the above maintenance work. Many thanks to the Club organisers, Jill, Helen and Christine, the members who helped on the day and the bakers who provided an amazing range of cakes. A real team effort and a good social event, so a big thank you to all concerned.

Details of the club are available from josephinejohnson6@gmail.com

Sheriff Hutton Playgroup

Full and half day sessions at Playgroup are run on Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday between <u>9am – 3pm</u>. We are currently full but are taking a waiting list so please get in touch on <u>07717 799646 or shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com</u> to find out more or book a taster session.

THE METHODIST CHURCH

Not another month gone, doesn't time fly. Now we are into May the schools have just started their summer term, before you know it it's Christmas and we have missed everything.

STOP IT! Life is for living not rushing about, pause and take a deep breath. Now, what is important, let's start again.

Chinese proverb "One step is the start of a 1,000 miles" or that song "One day at a time sweet Jesus".

So here we go into the summer of 2019 to be thankful to God for each day that we have been given to live and see the beauty and love of His creation in people, places, and every situation that we find ourselves. Enjoy your day!

Services in May

5th 10.30 a.m. Mrs Mo Onyett

12th 10.30 a.m. Revd Elizabeth Cushion (Communion).

19th 10.30 a.m. An Own Arranged Service 26th 10.30 a.m. Mrs Frances Priestnall

Other Activities

Wednesdays 9.30 a.m. The Chapel is open for Prayers of Concern for situations

at home or in the world. Opportunity for quiet personal time.

10.00 a.m. Drop in for Coffee and Chat in the Miss Ward room.

Message from the Jumblies

Despite the very cold and windy weather our last sale was very well attended. Many thanks to everyone who supported by donating jumble and making cakes etc. The amount raised was £2080 and the money will go towards the cost of fitting out the new room for Maternity Bereavement Support at York Hospital that the volunteers from York SANDS use.

Our total for the year to date now stands at £8568.

Our next sale will be on Saturday 18th May at 2pm in the Village Hall, raising money for Riding for the Disabled, Shipton branch. Again, your donations of good condition clothes, bric-a-brac, toys, books etc will be very much appreciated and can be brought to the hall between 9am and 11.30 am. We will then be closing the doors to enable us to get ready for opening at 1pm for the sale of books and cakes and then 2pm for the main sale. If you have jumble which you would like to donate but are unable to bring it on the morning of the sale, then please contact me or any of the Jumblies and we will try to make alternative arrangements.

Your continuing support is so important to us.

Penny Bean – 01347 878392 Sheriff Hutton Jumblies –Turning Cast offs into Cash.

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists

A small but perfectly formed group enjoyed a visit to Fairburn Ings and had plenty to see despite the earliness of the year. Birds seen included Shelduck, Teal, Lapwing and Great Crested Grebes and there were plenty of wild flowers such as Speedwell, Honeysuckle and Marsh Marigolds to enjoy as well.

Our next trip is on Saturday 4th May when we will be going to Ashbury Rievaulx Meadow, one of the finest ancient woodlands in Yorkshire, which is bordered by flower-rich limestone grassland on the valley sides and a marshy valley bottom through which a crystal-clear stream flows. Paths can sometimes be muddy so wellington boots are likely to be the best footwear. Please meet at The Highwayman Pub car park at 10am. A request from our Chair, Dave to members, please let him know if you are not planning to go on this field trip so that he has an idea of numbers and can be sure how many are planning to take part as parking is quite restricted for this site. There are no facilities at Ashbury Rievaulx so please bring a drink and a pack up.

Anyone wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with either Dave on 878672, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995.

It may be May, but it's still Easter...

Well Easter Sunday came and went, the chocolate eggs have probably all but gone and if you have children or grandchildren young enough, the Easter egg hunt round the house or garden is becoming a distant memory. We all too easily move on in our hearts and minds as life – the demands of everyday living – the hurly-burly of the here and now forces us to look forward, forward to something brighter, something better, we hope. So, in this, the May edition, I would like to gently remind us that although we are in the month of May it is still the season of Easter which lasts for 50 days, until Pentecost.

This is the season that gives us more hope and encouragement about our future than any other. Easter and the Resurrection of Jesus speaks of the power of God to bring about new beginnings; Easter speaks to us of the forgiveness God offers us through the death and resurrection of Jesus. The whole of the Easter story could be summed up as 'new life and fresh starts' as that is what we, every individual, is freely given and it is there for the taking.

During Lent I led one of the Deanery Lent Course evenings and in it we looked at a text from the Prophet Jeremiah. 'For I know the plans I have for you," declares the Lord, "plans to prosper you and not to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future [Jer 29.11]. God gave those words to Jeremiah 300 years before Jesus was born. I want to encourage all who read this, I want to encourage you not to lose hope, and to know that God has your best interests at heart. I want you to claim for yourself the power of the resurrection and to know that you can approach the throne of grace and be forgiven and blessed with the knowledge that you have a God who loves you and gives you a new start and a fresh beginning. No matter who you are, what you have done or where you have been, my Saviour and Lord, Jesus is waiting with open arms. No matter how the future looks we don't have to face it alone and we have a hope that is bigger than anything the world can throw at us.

In this season of Easter be blessed. Rev Steve

Sheriff Hutton Village Market

After another great market day, in this month's news we'd like to spotlight just some of the stalls available and what wonderful products they offer. With a Global focus on eco-friendly & sustainability, many of our stallholders offer some fantastic products which really do support a green and friendly planet. Why not check out the following stalls at our next market and do your bit to become a little bit Greener!

Starfish Living beeswax food wraps are proudly handmade in Yorkshire using local beeswax from responsibly managed hives. The remnants of the wraps are available to buy as amazing natural firelighters. The products aim to reduce single-use plastics and help towards sustainable answers for everyday living.

BIO-D have created some of the most sustainable and environmentally friendly cleaning solutions to date. These products are made in the UK (Hull) from ethically sourced, animal friendly ingredients and use 100% recyclable packaging. Available from Farm Gate at our village market, you can refill your own bottles and pay by the ml for washing up liquid, washing detergent, dishwasher products and much more.

Thank you all for your support of the market and we hope to see you at the next one on Sunday 19th May. We still need extra volunteers to help on the day, if you can help either speak to one of the volunteers at the next market or contact us through Facebook or the website: shvm.co.uk www.

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club

May sees a busy schedule for the cricket club with games throughout the month in the York & District Senior (Y&DCL) and Pilmoor Evening Leagues. The fixtures for May are as follows:

Date	Team	Opposition	Competition	Venue
4th May	1 st XI	Wetherby	Y&DCL	Home
	2 nd XI	Heslington 2 nd XI	Y&DCL	Away
6 th May	2 nd XI	Copmanthorpe 2 nd XI	Y&DCL	Away
8 th May		Alne	Pilmoor	Home
11 th May	1 st XI	Duncombe Park	Y&DCL	Away
	2 nd XI	Duncombe Park 2 nd XI	Y&DCL	Home
15 th May		Raskelf	Pilmoor	Away
18 th May	1 st XI	Heworth 3 rd XI	Y&DCL	Home
	2 nd XI	Hovingham 2 nd XI	Y&DCL	Away
22 nd May		Crayke	Pilmoor	Home
25 th May	1 st XI	Huby	Y&DCL	Away
	2 nd XI	Huby 2 nd XI	Y&DCL	Home
27 th May	1 st XI	Knaresborough 2 nd XI	Y&DCL	Away
_	2 nd XI	Osbaldwick 2 nd XI	Y&DCL	Home
29 th May		Dringhouses	Pilmoor	Home

All Y&DCL games commence at 1pm, all Pilmoor games start at 6.30pm. If you are able, please do come to watch and support your village team.

Also, as the new season gets underway our Castleman 200 Club is welcoming new members. For an annual cost of £40.00 per number, not only will you be helping to raise vital funds for the club but you have the chance to win a monthly cash prize. It's open to everyone and full details can be obtained by contacting Alex Cleghorn (alexcleghorn985@hotmail.co.uk).

Village Market - Where Do The Funds Go?

Our first village market in March was very successful as was the Café which was run by St Helen & The Holy Cross volunteers who raised £730 towards church projects. A huge 'well done' to Jill Hodges and her team of volunteers. The Café is an integral part of the market and a good way for local groups to raise funds as all funds raised are retained by the hosting café group.

"How is money raised on Market day and what happens to it?" was a question asked by many at the last market. The answer is that at the end of the year all money raised by the market through stallholder bookings (after expenses e.g. stall hire, rents etc) will go into an annual 'pot' where village groups can apply for funds for a particular project or equipment.

Groups hosting the café retain all profits they make and, as the market is reliant upon a monthly café, we would like to encourage as many groups as possible to take up this opportunity. By showing they are willing, these groups will be given immediate consideration when requesting financial support from the market 'pot.' More details will made available at the end of the year with regards to the funds available and how to apply for them on behalf of your group.

If you are part of a local village group and are interested in hosting a café but feel that you do not have enough volunteers to run it, perhaps you could work with another group and share the profits? Alternatively, we the market, can assist you with some voluntary support if required. If you would like to run a café this year we do have a vacant spot in June give us a call for further information.

Meanwhile, if you are able to spare an hour or so of your time to help a group who need an extra pair of hands serving refreshments on market day, please do let us know.

Meg 01347 878136

STILLINGTON FISHERIES

for the

finest skinless haddock and cod

Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00
Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00
Closed Sunday and Monday
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX

Tel: 01347 811 747

York Wines

Specialist Wine Importers

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton

www.yorkwines.co.uk

Tel: 01347 878716 Open daily except Sunday

Poppy Caterers Limited

15 – 17 Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park
Quality freshly prepared food
All events catered for
Weddings & Parties

delivered buffets, cakes & dinner parties
Please call: 01347 878 628

info@poppycaterers.co.uk

Willow Farm Produce Neil & Sally Fairweather

Producers of Seasonal Plants,
Produce & Honey
Christmas Wreaths made to order
Ash Tree House, Bracken Hill, Sheriff Hutton

Tel: 07590 676 929 or 07719 624 033 www.willowfarmproduce.com

PHYSIOTHERAPY ACUPUNCTURE AVAILABLE

www.fionawoollons.com 07951 137814 FOSTON



Puddleducks

Award Winning
Children's Nursery
Open 7.30 – 6.00pm
Purpose built, modern facilities
Fully Qualified, Professional Team

Tel: 01347 878 648

www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk

DENTAL SURGEONS

New Patients Welcome Early Morning Surgery

Robert Glover: Helen Halliburton

96 The Mount, York **Tel: 01904 623 436**

Sheriff Hutton Post Office and Stores 01347 878 331

opening times :

- Mon Fri 8.00am 5.30pm
- Sat 8.00am 12.30pm
- Sun 10.00am 12.00pm
- Post Office opens at 9.00am
 Find us on Facebook

pizza's world

Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Offlicence

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm (CLOSED Tuesday) Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

Tel: 01347 878 967

NICOLA'S CUISINE OUTSIDE CATERING

Tailor Made Menus Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire

> Tel: 01904 468 220 Mobile: 07860 612 622

Email: nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk

Allison Massingham Flowers

Fresh Flowers for Every Occasion
Made to Order

The Flower Shop, Spring Street, Easingwold

Tel: 01347 822 963 or 07786574359

Pilates and Circuit Training

in Sheriff Hutton

Children's Swimming Lessons with 'Swimming with Linzi'

2 07583 936 246 linzifitness@gmail.com

fb ...swimmingwithlinzi

Janet Hull

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

mobile 07979484663 Home 01904491001

e-mail janethull@tiscali.co.uk

PURE DENTAL YORK

formerly Richard Fisher & Associates

Neil Martin ~ Mark Bentley Zareen Ashraff ~ Jonathon Hindley Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall York YO32 5AA

Tel: 01904 490 060

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS

Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park

'Quality Meats at Competitive Prices' Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 8.30 – 2.00

Jerry Petch Tel: 01347 878 222

jerryptech1958@aol.com

MORSE COACHES & TAXI HIRE

Tel: 01347 878 969

www.morse-coaches.com admin@morsecoaches.com

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire Pre Booked: Licensed Driver

Taxi for all your transport requirements

suedodd@ymail.com

Mobile: 07824 318 105



Anna Martinez-Armitage Spanish Tutor

Courses for people of all ages and abilities Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations Conversational & Holiday Spanish

Tel: 07800 634510

W: www.spanish-talk.com
W: www.books4spanish.com

Hall Farm

Boutique Luxury B&B and Holiday Cottage Sally Hemingway

YO60 7TW

2 miles from Sheriff Hutton and Castle Howard

2 01347 878 386

info@hallfarmhouseyork.co.uk In-house Chef

Sarah Douglas

Hatha Yoga Teacher



Wednesdays 9.30 - 11.00am Sheriff Hutton Village Hall

2 07854 801 260

www.SarahDouglas.co.uk

Howardian Dental Practice

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate

WE go the extra mile so YOU don't have to!

Convenient, approachable, professional Dr Christine Parker BDS

Telephone 878 111

PAUL NELSON

Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND **DECORATING**

Tel: 01347 878 185

Neil Eshelby Painter and Decorator

Free Estimates: Interior & Exterior 68 Anthea Drive. Huntington, York YO31 9DD

Tel: 01904 654 523 Mobile: 07704 403 358 Email: theeshes@tiscali.co.uk

York Boilers Ltd **Derek Precious**

Worcester Bosch Accredited Gold Installer Office: 01904 490 421 or

Mobile: 07740 493 903 derekprecious@hotmail.com

BEAUMONT'S GARAGE

MOT Testing Repairs: Servicing

Tel: 01347 878 326

DUO HANDIMAN

Handyman services to the Sheriff Hutton area

No job too small

Please call Michael Binnersley Tel: 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595

PETER BEAN BUILDING

Farm Building: Concreting Home Extension & Repairs Tarmacadam and Block Paving **Excavation and Drainage**

> Tel: 01347 879 107 or 07836 623 188



Extensions Conversions Renovation New Build Conservatories **Driveways** Repairs

Painter & Decorator **GRAHAM HILL**

"25 Years Experience"

The Byre, Field House Farm Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA

Tel: 01904 468 773

JONATHAN HULL **GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd.**

for all new Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, New Boilers and Repairs Registered Installer

Daytime Tel: 01347 878 512 Evenings Tel: 01347 878 267



J H WRIGHT & SONS

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley York YO41 1JU

Tel: 01759 371 319

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs

Discount Tyres & Exhausts Electrics & Engine Diagnostics Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment

3-5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ

www.j-skelton.co.uk Tel: 01347 878 790

Aerial Services – York.co.uk

Fed up with poor reception? ... Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... We offer

> Fully Insured professional service Your property left clean and tidy We supply our own vacuums!

Call Steve on 01904 819 030

EDWARD HULL BUILDER & CONTRACTOR

Tel: 01347 878 354 Mob: 07702 661 664

STEPHEN SHIPLEY T/A D R Shipley

Builders and Contractors

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton Tel: 01347 879 173

Mob: 07850 783 842

CATHY CUNNINGHAM

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN ALL TYPES OF DECORATING **PAINTING • WALLPAPERING FURNITURE PAINTING**

Tel: (Bulmer) 01653 618152 cathymcunningham@icloud.com

Flaxton Forge

Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator Bespoke Ironwork made to Commission

Contact: Tom Heys: 01904 468144 Website: www.flaxtonforge.co.uk

THE TREE FELLA Sam Dickson C&G Arb.

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance

Tel: 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 www.samthetreefella.co.uk

MALCOLM COLLINS

30 Years Experience

Fencing: All Tree Work: Hedge Cutting Fully Insured

Logs Sold

Loads: Half Loads: Bags (Min 3 bags)

Tel: 01347 878 275

Howardian Contracts

Tracked 360 Excavators 1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire Drainage, drain repairs, ditching landscaping & pond excavation

Contact: Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952



All aspects of gardening undertaken including; Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & maintenance

Please call Tom for a free quote

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561

www.wildlandscapesvork.com



BRIAN FARRER

Village Farm, High Street Thornton-le-Clay

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs New and Used Machine Sales

1 01653 618 810 07713349240

dianevillagefarm45@gmail.com

Village Regular Activities

Sun	9.30am	Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details				
	10.30am	Morning Service	Methodist Church			
Mon				7.00pm	Sewing Class	Village Hall
				7.30pm	Yoga	Village School
				7.30pm	Badminton	Village Hall
Tues	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.15am	Pilates	Village Hall	7.00pm	Circuit Training	Village Hall
	10.30am	Pilates	Village Hall	8.00pm	Pilates	Village Hall
Wed	9.00am	Playgroup	School			
	9.30am	Yoga	Village Hall			
	10.00am	Drop-in for Coffee	Miss Ward Room			
	10.30am	Ladies Tennis	Tennis Club			
Thurs	9.45am	Babes & Toddlers	Village Hall	6.30pm	Youth Group	Village Hall
Fri	9.00am	Playgroup	School			

Additional Activities in May

Additio	Jilai AC	tivities in may		
Wed	1 st	7.00pm	Farlington Parish Meeting in Farlington Village Hall	
Thurs	2 nd	9.30 – 11.30	Health Visitor at the Village Hall	
Sat	4 th	10.00am	Field Naturalists visit to Ashbury Rievaulx Meadow. Meet at The	
			Highwayman car park	
		10.00 – 4.00	Spinning Group in the Village Hall	
Tues	7 th	12.30	Luncheon Club in the Village Hall	
		5.30pm	Lillings Ambo Annual Parish Assembly and Parish Council meeting	
Wed	8 th	7.30pm	Ladies Group at the Methodist Church – talk about Disability Sports	
Fri	10 th	10.00 - 12.00	Super-Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park	
		7.00pm	Annual Parish Meeting followed by Parish Council Meeting in the Village	
			Hall	
Sun	12 th	3.00pm	Rogationtide service at Farlington Grange Farm	
Wed	15 th	1.00 / 2.00pm	Gardening Club outing to the Himalayan Garden, Grewelthorpe	
Fri	17 th	7.30pm	History Group in the Village Hall – Trumpets fit for a Queen	
Sat	18 th	10.30am	Guided visit to The Glebe Conservation area and Churchyard	
		2.00pm	Jumblies sale in aid of Riding for the Disabled	
Sun	19 th	10.30 – 1.30	Village Market at the Village Hall	
Fri	24 th	10.00 - 12.00	Super-Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park	
Sat	25 th	10.00 – 4.00	Farlington Village Jumble Sale in Farlington village hall	
Thurs	30 th	9.30am	Village Ramble around Beningbrough. Meet at the Village Hall car park	

Dates to Note

June	1st & 2nd		Open Studios at Laburnum Cottage and Nesslyn
	8 th & 9 th		Open Studios at Laburnum Cottage and Nesslyn
	9 th	7.30pm	Badapple Theatre Company returns with <i>The Frozen Roman</i>
	16 th		Village Market at the Village Hall
	25 th	7.30pm	History Group Quiz Night in the Village Hall
July	20 th		Village Market at the Village Hall
August	18 th		Village Market at the Village Hall
Sept	15 th		Village Market at the Village Hall
Oct	20 th		Village Market at the Village Hall
Nov	17 th		Village Market at the Village Hall
Dec	15 th		Village Market at the Village Hall

To Hire the Village Hall call 07854 801 260 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

To contact the Village News production team email <u>villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk</u> alternatively, call

Richard and Wendy Haste (878581), Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310), or Peter Hepburn (878795)

Items for the June Village News should reach the Editors by no later than May 18th